
Dear Ms. Shultz: 

I write this letter in support of the June 28, 2016 letter from Elizabeth A. Herland, Wildlife 
Refuge Manager for the Eastern Massachusetts National Wildlife Refuge Complex (“the 
Refuge”), and as the President of the Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
(“the Friends”).  As an organization that works for the betterment and sustainability of the 
Refuge, we strongly oppose the plan for the new 115 kV above ground power line between 
Sudbury and Hudson.  We believe that power lines should be installed underground along 
existing roadways so as to lessen the deleterious effects the lines will have on the Refuge, its 
wildlife, and its visitors. 

The Friends is a non-profit organization of volunteers who work with the US Fish and Wildlife 
Service to protect and enhance the Refuge’s flora and fauna. We engage community and other 
stake-holders to promote maximum use and enjoyment of the Refuge for the surrounding 
communities while balancing those benefits with the primary goal of protecting its natural 
resources.  Through stewardship activities, education and outreach programs, the Friends work to 
ensure the Refuge’s valuable resources are available for the enjoyment and education of present 
and future generations.  On a monthly basis, the Friends reach out to over 200 members and 
another 10,000 non-members through emails, programs and seminars.  

The Refuge is a remarkably prized resource to Eastern Massachusetts, and in particular to the 
surrounding communities of Maynard, Hudson, Marlboro, Stow, and Sudbury.  These 
communities would be directly affected by the plan to cut the 82-foot wide transmission corridor 
along the MBTA abandoned rail line to accommodate large overhead towers and transmission 
lines.  Residents of these and other nearby cities and towns are Friends members and volunteers 
who have spent years helping to  clear and prepare the land to be a better sanctuary for native 
animals, birds, fish and over 650 plants species.   They send their children to Refuge programs to 
learn about the environment, and to nurture and release endangered Blanding’s turtles back into 
the wild.  The proposed corridor would disrupt the natural beauty of the Refuge and impact its 
plants and wildlife. 

I wholeheartedly urge you to save the Refuge’s revived pristine beauty and habitat from the 
adverse effect of Eversource’s plan for overhead transmission lines by considering an 
underground alternative. 

Sincerely,  

David Manjarrez 
President 
Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
P.O. Box 27, Hudson, MA 01749-0027 
www.FARNWR.org   info@farnwr.org 
  
cc: 
  
U.S. Senator Elizabeth Warren 
U.S. Senator Edward Markey 



U.S. Congresswoman Niki Tsongas 
U.S. Congresswoman Katherine Clark 
Governor Charlie Baker 
Matthew Beaton, Secretary MA EOEEA 
George Peterson, Commissioner Department of Fish and Game 
Leo Roy, Commissioner, MA Department of Conservation and Recreation 
Mark Boyle, MBTA 
State Senator Jamie Eldridge 
State Senator Michael Barrett 
State Representative Carmine Gentile 
State Representative Danielle Gregoire 
State Representative Kate Hogan 
Melissa Murphy Rodrigues, Sudbury Town Manager 
Tome Moses, Executive Assistant, Hudson 
Arthur Vigeant, Mary, City of Marlborough 
Elizabeth A. Herland, Wildlife Refuge Manager for the Eastern Massachusetts National Wildlife 
Refuge Complex 
Lisa Vernegaard, Executive Director, Sudbury Valley Trustees 
Elfriede Parker, Acting President, General Federation of Women’s Clubs of Massachusetts 
Leslie G. Hamilton, Protect Sudbury 
Jennifer Krowchun, O’Neill and Associates 
Beverly O’Leary, Eversource 
Mark Kimball, Eversource 
David Manjarrez, President, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
Karen Lund, Treasurer, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
Kalisa Barratt, Clerk, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
David Molzan, Director, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
David Williams, Director, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
Jan Wright, Director, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
Joe Fernandez, Director, Friends of the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
 


